NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, MAY 11, 2017

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Charles B. King, Vice-President Jane Gore (by phone at 7:06pm), Councilmember Alisha Jacoba, Councilmember Arthur Omberg and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd. Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 7:00pm

1) CALL TO ORDER by Councilmember King at 7:02pm.

2) POTENTIAL PROPERTY PURCHASE

President King explained they are meeting to discuss a potential land purchase. At this time they are not going to disclose the exact address of the location but it is within Town limits. He advised the purpose of this land would be used for a public park.

Town Manager Rudd advised the Council has before them a resolution to consider concerning purposing property.

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to approve Resolution 2017-04 and read fully. President King seconded the motion. Councilmember Omberg read Resolution 2017-04 in its entirety. All were unanimously in favor of adopting the resolution.

President King directed someone to get a hold of the appraisers to get things started on the properties. Brown County Democrat Editor Sara Clifford asked what the funding source is to purchase the properties. President King advised we were planning on paying cash. Town Manager Rudd advised one source that is being recommended is the General Fund.

Town Manager Rudd advised that Town Attorney Roberts recommended one person on the Council to carry out the business as contact person. Councilmember Omberg commented that Vice-President Gore would be the best person to be the contact person.

An audience member asked what kind of park activities they are looking at putting on this property if it goes through. President King answered that they will have picnic tables and walking areas. Councilmember Omberg added that it would be left as green open space until funding could be acquired to develop it.

Town Manager Rudd asked for a short recess in order to contact the Town Attorney about a question.

RECESS A recess was called from 7:10 to 7:13pm.

Councilmember Omberg explained they wanted to make sure with the Town Attorney that they had followed all procedures.

3) ANY OTHER NEW BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL Nothing further.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Omberg seconded the motion. President King adjourned the meeting at 7:14pm.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MAY 11, 2017

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 5-11-17 is retained in the office of the

Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debra L. Ferry

President Charles B. King

Wice President Jane Gore

Councilmember Alisha Jacoba

Councilmember Arthur Omberg

Councilmember Dave Rudd